
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 
Monday, August 4, 2025 

 
Chairman Welka called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 
6:00 PM.  Supervisors Welka and Lee were present, as were Solicitor Wachter, Secretary 
Vallimont, Engineer Jonas and Zoning Administrator Cass and four interested people.  
Supervisor Davis was absent. 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Welka, to approve July 21, 2025 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Welka, to approve the July 2025 expenses. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Welka, to approve the expenses for D. Cameron’s attendance at the 
PSTCA conference in Cranberry Township, October 24-25, 2025. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Zoning Admin Cass read the monthly report for July 2025. 
 
Solicitor Wachter reminded the supervisors that the contract with BIU is up for renewal. 
 
Engineer Jonas announced that the Downs Drive project was started today and could potentially 
be complete by the end of the week.  Also there will be a display of potential playgrounds at the 
NNO event tomorrow night. 
 
Supervisor Lee reminded everyone of the National Night Out event tomorrow.  Also, the senior 
picnic was well attended.  Bricks for the veteran’s memorial are still available. 
Supervisor Welka said the road crew was working on Downs Drive, prepping for the milling 
project.  Also, we will be renting a dozer to clean-up the storage yard. 
 
Ron McElderry presented printed material and read to the supervisors his opinion of keeping 
short-term rentals out of residential neighborhoods. 
Heath Strasser, representing the FLB little league, requested the township build dugouts at field 
#1, with the little league sharing the cost.  Also, he asked if the fields could be sprayed earlier 
in the year. 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Lee, second by Davis, to adjourn 
the meeting at 6:17 PM. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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